
Proclamation 
 

 
Commending Sean Brady on His Service to Tualatin  

 

  
WHEREAS, Sean Brady was hired as Tualatin’s City Attorney and began his employment with the 

City of Tualatin on September 4, 2012; and 
 

WHEREAS, being Tualatin’s City Attorney meant working on plan text and map amendments, 
intergovernmental agreements, easements, development agreements, land acquisitions, franchise 
agreements, and contracts too numerous to count. Sean provided generous legal advice on master plans 
galore, including the Transportation System Plan, the Parks & Recreation Master Plan, and the Sewer, 
Water, and Stormwater Master Plan; and 

 
WHEREAS, over the course of his nine plus years at the City of Tualatin Sean worked on 

hundreds, if not thousands of resolutions and ordinances. His all-time favorite list must include chickens, 
towing, noise, mobile food units, marijuana, parking, flood plain, and social gaming, just to name a few; and 

 
WHEREAS, Sean was a tireless advocate for transparency and understanding. He transitioned the 

Municipal Code and Development Code on-line in a searchable format; he believed in writing regulations in 
a way that could be easily explained and understood; he advised and supported elected officials and staff 
on public records, public meetings, public contracting, legislative changes, and other often mundane but 
incredibly important and impactful issues; and 
 

WHEREAS, besides dispensing on-demand legal advice to the Council, Development Commission, 
and entire organization, Sean worked on big projects and efforts including the Development Code Update & 
Improvement project, Tualatin 2040, the Comprehensive Plan, Urban Renewal, the Council Rules, the 
Basalt Creek Concept Plan, and response efforts associated with the COVID-19 pandemic, among many 
others. He provided wise counsel and guidance on elections, including two City Charter amendments with a 
third on the May 2022 ballot, and he represented the City in multiple appeals and court cases over the 
years; and 
 

WHEREAS, even though Sean carried an incredibly heavy workload in Tualatin, he was always 
welcoming and available to talk and share a laugh; he will be greatly missed. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT PROCLAIMED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF TUALATIN, 
Oregon that: Sean Brady is thanked, commended, and applauded for his service and significant 
contributions to the City of Tualatin. 
 
 INTRODUCED AND ADOPTED this 10th day of January, 2022. 

 
        

CITY OF TUALATIN, OREGON 
 
       BY _________________________ 
         Mayor 
       ATTEST: 
 

BY _________________________ 
         City Recorder 

 


